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Our value this term is: Resilience  
 

             May 16th 2024  

Oak 100%   

Chestnut    97.6%    

Beech    96.3% 

Sycamore    92.4% 

Willow    100% 

Weekly Attendance 

Our aim is to have our weekly attendance above 97% in line with the Local Authority’s          
expectation. This week, our whole school attendance was 97.1%  

Well done to Willow class this week for getting the 100% attendance.  

Please remember to report a child’s absence before 9.30 a.m. ideally before the start of school by 
either phoning the school on 01594 833232 or emailing  

admin@ellwood.gloucs.sch.uk 

Thank you.  

 

 

 

Year 6 leavers cake sale 

When: Friday 24th May after school 

Where: The playground  

Please support year 6 with their cake sale to raise funds for their   
leavers event! 

 

 

 

 



Class focus - Oak Class 

Oak class have learnt about Van Gogh in expressive arts and design. They have found out that he cut 
off his ear which is a very strange thing to do. They then enjoyed creating their own  interpretation of 
Van Gogh's Sunflowers. Don't they look lovely? 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Oak class also enjoyed having some visitors. Isaac's mummy brought in their 
chicks, we really enjoyed holding them and finding out about looking after 

eggs and chicks. 

 

 

 

 

Oak class have been looking after caterpillars as they have been learning about 
the life cycle of a butterfly. The caterpillars have now turned into chrysalis, and 
we are very much looking  forward to them becoming beautiful butterflies. 

 

 

 

 

 

 



Out of school achievements 

Hannah took part in her very first Drama Queens performance on Sunday 
12th May.  The show was Charlie and The Chocolate Factory and was     
performed at Whitemead.  Hannah was an Oompa Loompa.  

 

She has been attending weekly lessons since January, working towards the 
performance, learning songs and dance routines.  She has thoroughly    
enjoyed the experience and she and the other children all did a great 
job.  She can't wait to take part in the next show! 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 



A few polite reminders 

Please can children not bring small toys, keyrings, fidget toys or anything important or special into 
school with them. We have found that it is causing distractions amongst the children and upset and 
distress when items are lost.  

Please can children be supervised on the field opposite the car park in the mornings. Can they also bring 
spare shoes to change into if they are using the field before school to limit the mud/grass being brought 
into school. Thank you. 

Plant sale - the plat sale is still out the front of school and we welcome you to please take a plant for a 
small donation.  

Absences - Please remember to call/email the office ideally before 9am but certainly before 9:30am to 
allow us to record a child’s absence correctly.  

Attendance - Please remember time off during term time will not be authorised unless it is for excep-
tional circumstances. More than 10 sessions (5days) in a 10 week period will incur a penalty notice for 
both parents.  

When children attend school consistently they are more likely to do well in their work but also build 
strong relationships and feel connected with the school community. It also demonstrates reliability 
which will help prepare children for life beyond education and looks positive to future employers.  

By law, parents are responsible for ensuring all children of compulsory school age attend school or are 
educated at home. If your child misses school for at least 10% of the time they will be classed as       
persistently absent, which is treated seriously (unless there is a valid reason such as serious illness). You 
will be considered to be breaking the law and can be fined or even prosecuted.  

Regular readers - well done to everybody for their efforts with this but in particular, Reception, year 1 
and year 2, a fabulous effort!!  
 
Year 6 SATs - Well done to all children, they were all calm, cool and collected. They worked very well 
and all did their best . Thanks to Mrs Woodhouse and Mrs Genner-Morris for all the additional work 
they have planned , marked and delivered for the children to ensure they were well prepared and to 
catch up on any gaps  left from Covid. For ensuring they are in a much better position for secondary , 
not only academically but also learning behaviours , independence and resilience too.  
 
The SATs are only a small part of measuring a child’s attainment, progress and potential. The children 
all have their own gifts and talents and we are proud that they all tried their best and that is all we 
ask of them, well done. They are now off to manor adventure for their residential, accompanied  by 
some tired but relieved members of staff! Thank you to staff for giving up their own weekend,          
commitments and having to arrange their own family for weekend to take the children to Manor      
Adventure. It is very kind of you and we are very grateful.  
 
 
 

 



 



PCSO visit 

Today we had a visit from the PCSO Tom Oliver and PC Dean Saunders. They came and spoke to    
Sycamore and Willow class about internet safety, knife crime, how to keep their personal information 
safe and age restrictions/advice on social media. 

It was a very informative chat and the children engaged well. 

 

 



 



Diary Dates 

 

MAY 

Friday 17th May   - Trick box coffee and cake afternoon. 2:30pm in the 
       school hall 

 

Fri 17th - Mon 20th May - Y6 - Manor Adventure 

 
W/C 20th May   - KS1 SATs 

 

Tuesday 21st May   - Gymnastics - Reception class (packed lunch     
       needed—last session) 

Friday 24th May   - Y6 leavers cake sale - Please support year 6 with  
       their cake sale to raise funds for their leavers  
       event 

Monday 27th May- 

Friday      - HALF TERM 

 

Monday 3rd June   - INSET DAY 

 

Tuesday 4th June - 

Friday 7th June   - Year 4 multiplication check 

 

Monday 10th June  - Phonics screening check 

 

Thursday 13th June  - New intake meeting 17:30pm (EYFS) 

 

Wednesday 26th June  - Year 5 Dean Academy taster day 

 

 


